Teacher Education Council

September 25, 2009

Attending: M. Prus, J. Cottone, B. Mattingly, C.VanDerKar, R. Janke, P. Ducey, V. Marty, C. Benton, B. Hodges, E. Gravani, M. Lessig, M. Canfield, J. Bailey, R. Grantham, E. Jampole, W. Buxton, M. Kelly, J. Shedd, J. O’Callaghan, K. Beney, K. Alwes, S. Cohen, N. Aumann, K. Mack

John Cottone and Bruce Mattingly presented a brief update on TaskStream. Childhood Education is using it, as are Adolescent Education programs in Math and English. Physical Education is beginning to use it. 

Departments that have not used TaskStream will not be using it for this round of NCATE. In the future they can use it to identify key pieces of information, for example from SPA reports.

John Cottone indicated that there will be summary of the information acquired at the NCATE meeting attended by ten representatives from SUNY Cortland.

The Three Pathways to Unit Reaccreditation were presented by Provost Prus, Dean Mattingly and Dean Cottone. These are:

1) Transformation Initiative: The Institutional Report is shorter with a focus on specific goals. The goal is to increase the knowledge base and to also have that focus be research based. These could include initiatives like CURE or the PDS. This may be possible in the future but probably would not be at this time.  WE have not begun assessment of the PDS. 

2) Continuous Improvement: A subset of the NCATE six standards is selected and focused upon. The Institutional Report would be shorter since specific standards are selected. Institutions” must either demonstrate that they are on track to reach a [target or] ‘excellent’ level of performance, rather than remain at an ‘acceptable level,” (NCATE, 2009). 
3) Traditional – which is the same as the 2004 evaluation. The Institutional Report is due 1 year before the visit. 
The general consensus of the group was the Transformation Initiative was not an option.

The primary discussion centered upon selecting the continuous Improvement versus the Traditional evaluation. Bruce indicated that his inclination would be to look at the data and then identify areas that are stronger if we were trying to decide between the two choices. However, we may not have time for this. In response to a question, Mark indicated that there were areas in our previous evaluation that were stronger than others. After discussion, there seemed to be a favorable response to suing the Traditional evaluation for this next NCATE visit and considering the Continuous Improvement in the future. The traditional evaluation will not be an option for the future. 

Bill Buxton moved to use the traditional evaluation for this next NCATE visit.

Ellen Jampole seconded the motion. 

Voting will be electronic.
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